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TWIN RIVERS COUNCIL, INC.
Location: Dining Hall, Camp Wakpominee Boy Scout Area, 184 Sly Pond Road, Fort Ann
Time: 8:45AM Saturday February 20th, 2022 to about 1PM Sunday, February 21st, 2022.
Dear Participant                       







February 2022
OKPIK Cold Weather Training provides a relaxing weekend with a group of other Scouters and Scouts (your patrol). You will learn the fundamentals skills and equipment required to provide a safe and memorable campout with your Scouts. With any luck the weather will be on our side. This will be an enjoyable weekend, if the weather cooperates (or not). 
Here are some items to bring, starting from the ground up:
- BOOTS: Good winter boots that fit (should be roomy enough for heavy socks). 
- SOCKS:  Bring wool ones. Consider also bringing liners.
- GAITERS: If you have them.
- LONG JOHNS (Base Layer): Wool, poly or fleece if it is forecasted to be really cold.
- PANTS: Wool or fleece with a nylon shell.
- TOPS: Layer with wool, poly or fleece with an outer shell.
- HANDS: Good gloves.  Consider glove liners and mittens.

- HEAD: A warm hat –wool or fleece,

- TRASH BAGS:  To put your boots in to keep them from freezing and to keep your sleeping bag dry.
- SLEEPING GEAR bring some closed cell foam insulation. A ½ inch of foam is fine down to about 10 degrees. For colder weather, add another layer. If you have a three season sleeping bag add a heavy wool blanket, wool hat, shirt, vest socks etc. Bring a one-quart container with a screw-top lid in case you feel the urge to get up in the middle of the night.  Also, bring a bottle for water.  Make sure you can tell the difference!!!!

- TENT: Bring a tent that you know how to set up.  Bring a piece of plastic (2 or 3 mil) to put between the floor of the tent and the snow. If you use tent stakes and the ground is frozen, steel stakes are good.   You can use landscaping spikes for tent stakes.  They work great in frozen ground.  Just bring a hammer!!! We will be forming two or three adult patrols and one Scout patrol.
- PERSONAL GEAR: 
Usual personal stuff, check out your scoutbook for suggestions. 
Mess Kit, if you enjoy coffee or tea bring a mug – we will supply the rest
A saw and backpacking size hatchet would be helpful.

- SNOW SHOES AND POLES:, BRING THEM.  You will NEED them (hopefully we will have snow!!!). 

- VAPOR BARRIER: Use of vapor barriers will be discussed.  Consider bringing a coated nylon rain suit to try out in your sleeping bag
Do not to bring.

NO COTTON CLOTHING (INCLUDING CARHARTS) COTTON HOLDS WATER AND KILLS

The amount of insulation you wear on your body to be comfortable will depend on how hard you will be exercising and generating heat. You will be exercising and standing/sitting throughout the day.  This is why layering is so important!
The program will include snow shoeing to our campsite, setting up the camp site, putting up your tent, gathering dry wood to cook lunch on. We will set up patrols of 4 to 5. A bow-saw or hatchet would be handy. All food, cooking gear, pots and pans, dishes will be furnished, plus clean-up gear. Patrols will cook Sat. lunch and Sun. breakfast outdoors. (all food will be provided) Sat. dinner will be catered by the OPKIC Staff.

Be sure to have your BSA Health Forms available when you arrive, they will be collected at the dining hall during registration.  Masks will be required while in doors. Coffee should be ready at 8:45 am.

We will have a catch-as- catch- can lunch on Sunday and wrap-up with Award Certificates at 1:00 pm and head home.

If you have any questions, call or email:  Dave Hoffman     Dhoffman047@nycap.rr.com    Cell 518-424-3679
